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 September 12th  

Pie Drive Collection, 

Heritage Hall 2 -3 pm 

 
 September 13th 

Spectacular Sock Day 

 
 September  17th 

Year 3 Goldfields 

Excursion 

 
 September  18th - 20th 

Year 5 Canberra 

Excursion 

 

 

      Wednesday 11th September, 2019                  Term 3   Week 8 

Phone: Primary : 6362 6369  
               Infants:  6362 1992  
               Fax:         6361 7923       
Website: orange-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
E-mail:    orange-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents, 

This week we are delighted to welcome back our amazing students who participated in 

the Festival of Choral Music held at the Sydney Opera House. Mrs Sawyer, Miss Konza and 

approx. 12 parents took 38 children to the event that saw the students leave OPS at 6am, 

travel to Sydney, practice, perform in the evening and return to OPS at 2.30am. From all 

reports from staff, students and some lovely letters of appreciation from parents and 

grandparents the children were amazing. A huge thank you to all who attended. This 

activity is a true indication of the wonderful opportunities provided to the children of 

Orange Public School and the unbelievable commitment of the staff.  
 

On Friday last week we had our Touch Football team travel to Cowra to participate in the 

Western Region semi finals where they were successful with a 9-5 victory. The boys played 

well and thank you to all parents who assisted with transport. A big thank you also to Mr 

Wayne Hill for his coaching of the team. 
 

This week our school was delighted with the results of the NSW Premiers Spelling Bee 

Orange Final. In the junior section Poppy Kay and Georgia Clunas performed 

exceptionally well with Georgia placing equal 4th and Poppy winning the title. In the senior 

group, OPS was represented by Abigail Kiely and Auriah Jordan-Smith. Both girls shone 

with Auriah finishing in the top ten and Abbie pushing all boundaries going through to the 

top 4 with numerous rounds of unseen words used to separate the finalist. Well done to  

all girls. Poppy is now scheduled to compete in Sydney at the state final later in the year. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today we have a large contingent of our year 5 students taking the opportunity to sharpen 

up on their cricket skills in a Gala day at Jack Brabham Park. Mr Sillett and Mrs O’Brien 

have reported that the next Steve Smith has been spotted and we are sure to see some 

strong development during the day. 
 

Our Girls Netball team will be playing the Western Region Final tomorrow against Dubbo 

Public at PCYC . The girls have been training hard in preparation for a very competitive 

game. Good luck to them, their coaches and families. 
 

 



 

Tomorrow the school will be expecting a large contingent of parents to come to the Primary site to collect their 

ordered pies. The Pie Drive has had a great response and we thank everyone for their support in raising funds for the 

students who are participating in the School Spectacular and other Year 6 activities. The pies can be collected between 

1pm and 3pm at the Heritage Hall. 
 

Another significant event happening tomorrow is R U OK Day. This day will be highlighted in each classroom with 

discussions regarding asking family and friends the question “R U OK’, in a meaningful way, because connecting 

regularly and meaningfully is one thing everyone can do to make a difference. Our children will add something to their 

uniforms tomorrow that is yellow to signify the day. In the evening parents and community members are welcome 

to attend a community session on Awareness of Mental Health - signs and strategies for assisting a friend who may be 

experience health concerns. This event will occur in the Heritage Hall with Di Gill speaking on these topics. A light 

supper will be supplied and we welcome everyone to attend from 6.30pm. 
 

This week the entire school has been learning new dances as part of the Footsteps Program that has been extremely 

well received. The laughter and excitement of the children is evident in all grades with many children highly surprised 

by their own ability. Well done to everyone involved.  
 

On Friday the school will have approx. 50 students travelling to Dubbo to compete in the Western Region Athletics 

Carnival. We are anticipating that many OPS children will have a good chance to perform strongly with possible 

selection into the regional team competing at the State Carnival later in the year. Good luck to all students involved in 

the day. 
 

Also on Friday we are looking at running a Spectacular Sock Day which will see our students in all grades wearing their 

wackiest or simply their favourite socks for the day. We ask that children bring a gold coin donation for the day that 

will go to assist the fundraising efforts towards the school spectacular team.  
 

 

Our uniform option for girls in the summer consisting of a shirt and pleated short has arrived at the 

Orange Clothing Company and if you are choosing this option, it is now available to purchase. This 

option is for the summer terms of 4 and 1 and will be phased in over an extended period of time to 

assist parents not feeling they have to change if they are happy with the summer dress for their 

daughter. 
 

 

Next week the school will be building with excitement as many wonderful events are happening including the Year 5 

excursion to Canberra. Year 3 will also be enjoying an excursion to the  Bathurst Goldfields to conclude their unit of 

work on gold. Following this in the last week of the term will be the Zoo Snooze that year 4 are looking forward to. To 

add to the excitement the school is going to celebrate the efforts of the children in following and meeting our high 

level of expectations we have implemented using the Kids Matter Program. The school will be welcoming back the 

giant 8 metre rock wall that will be provided free of charge to each class. We will be operating the wall over the last 

three days of the term and we welcome parents to watch and participate with their children.  
 

Finally I would like to wish all the students who are playing their grand finals on the weekend the best of luck. 
 

Enjoy the week. 
  

Bradley Tom 

Principal 



 

 

From the Library 
Last Wednesday I had the pleasure of welcoming some visitors from Goodstart Early 

Learning Centre. These pre-schoolers have been learning about the features of a book 

and so visiting a library was a great way to enhance their learning. We had story-time, 

they had shared reading and played games. They were introduced to the many learning 

experiences libraries have to offer. 
 

If you can sew and are interested in repairing cushion covers for the Library please 

contact me.  

 

 

Debbie Smith 

 Teacher-Librarian 



Sydney Choral Festival 
On Thursday, 5th of September, thirty-six of our students travelled to Sydney to sing in the Festival of Choral Music at 

the Sydney Opera House. It was a very long day, leaving Orange at 6am and returning the next morning at 2:30am, but 

a very memorable experience for all involved. Some students and audience members share their thoughts on the 

experience. 
 

What was your favourite part of the Choral Festival? 

Emily C: It was the best; the trip of a lifetime! When we sang the eleven songs, it was amazing! 

Charlotte J – The light show in the Opera House was pretty amazing! I also liked the streamers that came down on the 

audience at the end of the concert. 

Haylee G: Hearing everyone’s voices combined like one big whole voice sounded really good!  

Balian: I liked listening to the bands and our dinner at City Extra was really good.  

Louis: The bands and orchestras were the best! The person playing the cello’s fingers must have hurt so much. She 

was playing so quickly! 
 

Besides the music, what else did you enjoy about the experience? 

Emily: I enjoyed talking to everyone around me on the bus trip as well as Brad, the bus driver.  

Auriah: It was fun to hang out IN SYDNEY with our friends. The Maccas stop at midnight was also great! 

Louis: Meeting and talking to other children from other school choirs and seeing how our friends act when they are 

REALLY tired! 

Haylee: I liked getting a good workout by going up and down the Opera House stairs! I also enjoyed playing games 

with everyone during our breaks.  

Balian: Having a bit of fun with the bin chickens (ibises). 

Charlotte: The fancy curved toilets at the Opera House. 

Mia: Hanging out with my friends and getting to know them better. 

                  --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From the audience: 

‘Wow! What an amazing experience it was, to be present at the wonderful orchestral and choir performances at the Opera House; a wonderful 

tribute to public education!  
 

Congratulations to Orange Public School! You can be very proud of being a part of such a truly professional presentation. The standard of the 

choral choirs…was inspirational.  
 

Thank you for providing this amazing opportunity for the students to participate and perform at the Opera House and for parents and friends to 

share a memorable experience.’          Pam and Dave Evans 

‘The stunning Endeavour Concert at the Sydney Opera House and …. the outstanding music and choral performances from the combined public 
schools.’ 
 

They commented that it was:  
 

‘an amazing experience for the choir contingent from OPS to be part of this extraordinary occasion’…and a ‘wonderful opportunity which they 
will remember as a highlight of their excellent education at Orange Public School.’   Sandra & Barry Willis                          

 



 

 

Missing from the Primary Site 
 

After the disco in Week 4, a child in Year 2 left a 

black bag in the hall containing his school uniform. 

The bag was seen the following day outside the 

primary hall before assembly but once the assembly 

was over the bag had disappeared. The bag is a black 

reusable shopping bag with “Jack’s of Fiji” on the 

outside in yellow writing. It contains a pair of black 

school boots, grey school trousers and a long sleeve 

grey shirt both size 8. These items cost over $100 

and it would be greatly appreciated if they could be 

located. Please advise the school if you know where 

these items are.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

September  

9 - 13 
Footsteps Dance Company Visit 

September 12 University of NSW - Spelling Test 

September 12 
Pie Drive collection - Heritage Hall 11.30-

3pm 

September 13 Spectacular Sock Day 

September 13 Western Athletics 

September 15 TOM State Finals 

September 16 
University of NSW -  English Test 

University of NSW - Maths Test, Stage 3 

September 17 Year 3 Bathurst Goldfields Excursion 

September  

18 - 20 
Year 5 Canberra Excursion 

September 19 University of NSW - Maths Test, Stage 2 

September 20 Year 1 Wheelie Good Day  

September  

23 & 24 
Year 4 Dubbo Zoo Excursion 

September 25 Debating Premiers, Dubbo 

September 

25 - 27 

Rock wall Kids Matter reward - details to 

follow 

September 27 Last Day Term 3  

October 14 First Day Term 4 - Students return 

October 16 Kindergarten 2020 Parent Information 

October  

23 & 24 
OHS Year 6-7 2020 Transition 

October 31 OPS Bike Day - details to follow 

November 4 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room. 

November  

18 - December  

2 

Kindergarten 2020 Transition 

December 2 P & C Meeting, 7pm, Primary Staff Room. 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Tuesday 24th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 1 
Monday 23rd September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 2 
Wednesday 25th September 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 3-6 
Friday 20th September 

1.00pm-1.50pm 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our 

Clothing Pool please call  Jane Howell 

0414 242 823 
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